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UPCOMING EVENTS 

Tullawong State Schoolõs 

Volunteer Training  

 
To be held on Wednesday 26th April 2017 

2.00pm ð 2.40pm 

In the School Hall Meeting Room 

This will cover all mandatory training for volunteers.  

All Welcome!  

PUBLIC  
HOLIDAYS  

24/4/17  
& 

1/05/17  

 
ANZAC DAY CEREMONIES 
School Parade 
The school ANZAC day ceremony will be held in the school 
hall on Monday 24th of April at 11am. All families and 
careres are invited to attend the ceremony. 
 

Local ANZAC March in Caboolture 
Tullawong SS regularly participates in the street march be-
fore the Caboolture & Morayfield ANZAC Commemoration 
Ceremony. All Tullawong State School students are invited 
to participate in the local ANZAC Day March next Tuesday, 
25th April. The march commences officially at 9.30am and 
concludes at approximately 9.50am. 
 
8.45am - Students meet at the Western Entrance to the 
Fernhill Village on King Street.  
9.30 - 9.50am - March to RSL on Beerburrum Road 
10am (approx.) - Parents/carers collect students.  
 
Students to wear correct school uniform (not House shirts) 
School hat is required as it can be quite hot 
Please also remember to wear sunscreen and bring a water 
bottle.  
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From the School  
Page 2 

Welcome back to Term 2 and I hope you all had a fun and loving Easter break.  The Easter holiday 

and the upcoming ANZAC commemoration are important events in the calendar to reflect on what we 

want for the future world we will leave for our children and next generations.  We all want our children 

to live in a peaceful world where our family and community values are preserved.                             

The Australian Government has developed a set of provisional values for those seeking citizenship in 

our country and before we criticise others, we should first think about how our thoughts, words and 

actions align to these.    

 

 

òAUSTRALIAN VALUES  

 

¶ Australian society values respect for the freedom and dignity of the individual, freedom of      

religion, commitment to the rule of law, Parliamentary democracy, equality of men and women 

and a spirit of egalitarianism that embraces mutual respect, tolerance, fair play and              

compassion for those in need and pursuit of the public good 

¶ Australian society values equality of opportunity for individuals, regardless of their race, religion 

or ethnic background 

¶ The English language, as the national language, is an important unifying element of Australian 

society.ó 

[Source:  Australian Government Website] 

 

We all need to be conscious of what we model to our children.  Using appropriate language,            

respecting the religion, culture and way of life of other people in our community, acting in a respectful 

and dignified manner and seeking to resolve conflicts peacefully.  Unfortunately many of us succumb 

to our weaknesses and react through emotion which results in us inadvertently sending the wrong 

message to our children.  When our children are threatened or hurt physically or psychologically, we 

obviously want to act to protect them.  However, we need to ensure we are thinking about the kind of 

world we want them to be in when they grow up and how they will be safe when on their own.  This 

usually means pausing to think, seeking advice and reflecting in a calm manner.  Our children        

deserve the best of us in difficult situations, I ask that during this important time of year as we move 

through Easter and onto ANZAC day, we commit to being the best we can be for the children and all 

our futures. 

Regards, 

 

Iqbal Singh 

Principal 
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From the School  

JUNIOR SCHOOL  

JARGON  

 

SENIOR SCHOOL 

SCOOP 

Year 6 Camp  

Our Year 6 students have had a great 

time on their camp held on 19, 20 ad 21 

April. They camped at the Apex facility at 

Mudjimba on the Sunshine Coast. Their   

activities included canoeing, a ropes 

course, and rock wall  climbing.  The   

students were well behaved and enjoyed 

the experience.  Staff working at the   

facility commented on our students'   

exemplary manners and that cabins 

were kept clean and tidy - well 

done! Thank you to our teachers            

Mr McLoughlin, Ms Frost,  Mrs R and   

Mrs Castles who attended the camp and 

shared some sleepless nights!  The camp 

was organised and managed by          

Miss Walker, so a special thank you to 

her for all her hard work and dedication 

to our students!  

 

 

 

 

ANZAC Day 2017 

We are observing this important occasion 

in two ways: 

¶ the school ceremony on Monday 24 

April at 11am in the school hall. 

¶ the community parade on Tuesday 

25 April commencing at Fernhill 

Village on King Street at 8:45am.  

Parents are of course welcome to attend 

both events and we look forward to your 

support.  

 

 

 

 

Tim Adsett  

Deputy  Principal  

Year 4,5 & 6  

MIDDLE SCHOOL  

MUSTER 

Welcome back to Term 2.   

 
 

As Term 1 was finished early, due to the 

weather, year 2 missed out on their Gold 

Pass day.  Year 2 will be now conducting 

that in week 2 so parents please keep an 

eye out for a note explaining this. 

 

We will have our ôShare My Workõ         

afternoon next Wednesday 26th of April.  

Parents and Guardians are invited to the 

classrooms to view some of the work that 

their student has completed.  On the 

afternoon, parents will be asked to give 

students some feedback on their       

progress in class.  I know the students 

are keen to show off all of the hard work 

that they have completed so far this year.   

 

 

NAPLAN  
 

Year 3 will be completing the NAPLAN 

assessments in week 4 ð 9th to 11th May.  

During this week, it is very important for 

students to be on time to school. Class 

teachers are working on preparing the 

students for this test. 

 

 

 

 

 

ANZAC DAY  

The school will be conducting and ANZAC 

day Ceremony in the hall on Monday 24th 

April at 11am.  As a school we will also 

be marching in the local Anzac day march 

in Caboolture.  This will be on Tuesday 

25 th April, starting at 8:45. I look forward 

to seeing as many students as possible 

at the march. 

 

 

 

 

Tracy Hetherton  

A/Deputy Principal  

Year 2 & 3  

Welcome back. It is Term 2!!! 

¶ Last term, we finished with 

school photos. The                  

photographers complemented 

Tullawong on our schoolõs      

organisation and the good     

manners and cooperation of our 

students. 

 

¶ This term we have introduced the 

Arts area of drama into year 1 

and 2 with Miss Ballard. Drama 

is a great way for children to 

explore movement and learn to 

use their faces, bodies and 

words to show ideas and       

emotions. The program teaches 

creative expression. We can look 

forward to some special parades 

later in the year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ Next Wednesday, parents and 

carers are invited to celebrate 

their childrenõs learning in the 

classrooms. Please check for 

your invitation. 

 

¶ Volunteer training follows the 

sharing afternoon. This          

introductory session is essential 

for all volunteers. It covers the 

mandatory training components. 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ Next Friday morning is the Junior 

Cross Country. It begins at 8:40 

with the Prep races. Children are 

encouraged to wear their house 

shirt for the event. Please come 

along to cheer for the morning. 

 

Helen Williams  

Deputy  Principal  

Prep & Year 1  
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From the School  

INVITATION 
 

2017 HEARING IMPAIRMENT SEMINAR 

 
 

At the start of each year the advisory visiting teachers: hearing impairment offer an information session 
on hearing loss and its educational implications to school personnel who teach and support students with 
hearing loss.  Parents are also invited to attend. 
 
Each session includes: 

¶ A HELOS presentation, which simulates different hearing losses and generates strategies for com-
municating with deaf/hearing impaired children; 

¶ Research on listening and the acoustic environment; 

¶ Information about hearing impairment, hearing aids and FMs presented by an audiologist from Aus-
tralian Hearing; 
Differentiation in the classroom. 
 
You are invited to attend the following session: 

 
 

Light refreshments will be served from 3:15pm, with the session commencing at 3:30pm and concluding 
by 5:30pm. 
 
A certificate of attendance will be issued which will count as 2 hours of professional development. 
 
Please register with Please register with: Sharon Oakes 
Contact details are below 
Email: soake10@eq.edu.au 
Mobile: 0467 040 599 

Day Date Venue 

Thursday 27th April 

Woodford P-10 State School 
(In the Library) 
171 Archer Street 
Woodford 
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From the School  
 

MATHS AT TULLAWONG 
 

Last newsletter the problem solving approach used at Tullawong SS was described as the POLYA 

Method: See, Plan, Do, Check. Each stage is followed through providing a clear way to attack a      

problem. The major part of any problem solving is knowing which tools (strategies) to take out of the 

toolbox. At the planning stage, students and teachers select from a variety of strategies and try them 

out.  Three of the strategies are listed and explained below.  

 

ACT IT OUT 

 
Often we have to visualise what is happening in a problem. To make picturing easier, we can gather 

actual materials and act out what has to be done. It can help us to understand the problem better and 

the action makes the problem more real.  

An example is: 

Can you make change for $1.00 with 6 coins, 7 coins, and 8 coins? 

The ôact it outõ way of solving this is to gather a collection of coins ð five, ten, twenty and fifty cent   

pieces ð and then try to form $1.00 with 6 coins etc 

 

MAKE A MODEL 

 

When acting out is inconvenient or impossible, we can make a model to help visualise the problem. 

Materials should be chosen so that they represent the problem accurately and enable the model to be 

easily related to the problem.  

An example is: 

Each day during the week, mum sent Joel to school with three biscuits. On Saturday there were 20  

biscuits left. How many biscuits were baked on the previous Sunday?  

The biscuits can be represented with counters. Three counters for each of Monday, Tuesday,   

Wednesday, Thursday and Friday plus twenty counters on Saturday makes 35 counters. So 35 biscuits 

were baked on the previous Sunday. 

 

SOLVE A SIMPLER (OR SIMILAR) PROBLEM 

 

For word problems, the most common use of this strategy is in simplifying the numbers to work out 

what operation to use.  

An example is: 

Jane bought her car for $13,687. This was $4,987 more than Jenny paid for her car. How much did 

Jenny pay? 

The strategy is to replace the numbers with smaller ones. For example: Jane bought her car for $8. 

This is $3 more than Jenny paid for her car. How much did Jenny pay for her car?  

The answer is $8 - $3 = $5. Returning to the original problem, the answer can be found by replacing 

the smaller numbers with the larger ones.  
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To keep up to date with school news check out our school website!  
www.tullawongss.eq.edu.au  

DAILY SCHOOL ROUTINE  

 

8:20am  First Bell 
8:30am  Morning Session commences 
10:40am First BreakñEating Time only  
10:55am Middle Session commences 
12:30pm Second BreakñEating plus 20 min playtime  
1:00pm  Afternoon Session commences 
2:05pm  Third BreakñPlaytime 
2:35pm  Return to classroom 
2:40pm  BellñEnd of Day 

 

CASHIER WINDOW IS OPEN 

EACH DAY 8am-10am 

CANBERRA TRIP 2017     
PAYMENT PLAN DATES  

26th May 2017 $100 

23rd June 2017 $100 

18th August 2017 BALANCE DUE 

From the School  
 

SWOOP  
CAFÉ  
OPEN  

Mon -Thurs  
7.30 - 9.00  

STUDENT WELFARE.  
UNIFORMS NEEDED!  

We are desperate for small and 

medium shorts, skorts and shirts. 

If you have any unwanted          

uniforms that you could           

contribute to the school, please 

hand them to the HUB.  

All sizes welcome! 

ADMINISTRATION OF          
MEDICATION DURING 

SCHOOL HOURS  
 

Does your child require medication during 

school hours? 

 

If your child requires medication while at 

school, please ensure you request an         

Administration of Medication Record Sheet 

from the school office.  

 

You will also need to provide the school with 

the prescription labelled medication in the 

original   packaging with clear directions for 

its use.  

http://www.tullawongss.eq.edu.au/
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From the School  
 

INSTRUMENTAL NEWSINSTRUMENTAL NEWSINSTRUMENTAL NEWS    
 
 
 

¢ŜǊƳ м 
tŀǊŀŘŜ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ό¢.!ύ 

¢ŜǊƳ н 
tŀǊŀŘŜ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ό¢.!ύ 
ннƴŘ WǳƴŜ tŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ !Ǌǘǎ {ƘƻǿŎŀǎŜ м 

¢ŜǊƳ о 
нлǘƘ Wǳƭȅ {ŀƭŀƪŀ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ 
нтǘƘ Wǳƭȅ YƛƴŘȅ ¢ƻǳǊ 
м-о !ǳƎ {ǳƴǎƘƛƴŜ /ƻŀǎǘ 9ƛǎǘŜŘŘŦƻŘ 

нн-нп !ǳƎ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ !ŘǾŀƴŎŜŘ ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ 
мпǘƘ {ŜǇǘ tƘƻǘƻǎ 
мрǘƘ {ŜǇǘ ¢{I{ LƴǎǘǊǳƳŜƴǘŀƭ 5ŀȅ 
tŀǊŀŘŜ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ό¢.!ύ 

¢ŜǊƳ п 
мнǘƘ hŎǘ tŜƴƛƴǎǳƭŀ aǳǎƛŎ CŜǎǝǾŀƭ 
моǘƘ hŎǘ {ǘ /ƻƭǳƳōŀƴǎ .ŀƴŘ {ǇŜŎǘŀŎǳƭŀǊ 
ноǊŘ hŎǘ .ǊƛǎōŀƴŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ aǳǎƛŎ CŜǎǝǾŀƭ 

нƴŘ bƻǾ wŜŎǊǳƛǝƴƎ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘ 
мсǘƘ bƻǾ .ǳǎƪƛƴƎ /ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ 
ноǊŘ bƻǾ tŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ !Ǌǘǎ {ƘƻǿŎŀǎŜ н 
tŀǊŀŘŜ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ό¢.!ύ 

InterInterInter --- House Cross Country 2017House Cross Country 2017House Cross Country 2017    
 

The Tullawong State School Senior Inter-House Cross Country will be held on Monday 24th April 2017. Come along and see the 

children working hard to complete these races.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each lap of our course equals 1km (1000m)  
§ Inter -house competition, points awarded to the first fifteen (15) placegetters.   
§ Names of the first six (6) placegetters are recorded, first five (5) are invited to the Caboolture District  

Schools Cross Country, the sixth name is recorded as a reserve and the remaining nine (9) receive a point for 
their house.  

§ District Cross Country is on Tuesday May 5.  
 
The annual Junior Cross Country (Established 2009) will be held on Friday April 28th.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All races start and finish on the oval.   

Time Age Group Distance  

8.40 am 9 Years  Boys and Girls  1000 metres  

9.10 am 10 Years Boys and Girls  2000 metres  

9.40 am 11 Years Boys and Girls  3000 metres  

10.10 am 12 Years Boys and Girls  3000 metres  

Time Age Group Distance  

8.40 am Prep Girls  

All one lap of an 
800m circuit 
around the 

courts area.  

  Prep Boys 

9.10 am Year 1 Girls  

  Year 1 Boys 

9.40 am Year 2  Girls  

  Year 2  Boys 

10.10 am Year 3  Girls  

  Year 3  Boys 
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From the School  
 

 YEAR 6 CAMP!!  


